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J The Honorable J. Edward Day

Postmaster General
Post Office Department
Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Mr. Postmaster General:

It has been brought to my attention that Mr. Rudolph A. Mathews
of Chicago, Illinois, is being considered for the posttion
of Chief, Administrative Services, Chicaso Post Office
(level 14), which has been released by the Poat Office Dept.
since December 7, 1960.

I would like to recommend Mr. Mathews because he is a
veteran and a very active member in the American GI Forum,
our Veterans~ Organization. He has also worked with the
Postal Service for over twenty years, and I understand
that he has a very nice record. His present grade, which
he has held since 1955, is PFS-Level 11.

I am sure that in his position as Chief, Administrative
Services, Chicago Post Office (Level 14), he will be a

f great help to you in your department.
I certainly want to take the opportunity at this time
to thank you for 611 the many favors that your depart-
ment has done for us. I want to thank you again for
your considerations for Mr. Mathews.

Respectfully yours,

Hector P. Garcia, M. D.
Founder, American GI Forum
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cc: Mr. Joe Alvarado
Mr. Rudolph A. Mathews


